ST. CORBAN'S B.N.S NEWSLETTER
MARCH-JUNE 2024 EDITION 4

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Dear Families,

Another school term comes to a close. As the 2023-2024 school year ends
this week, we look back on a great year in St Corban’s for our whole school
community. It has been another busy and fulfilling year and this last term has
been particularly entertaining with all of the sports competitions, class league
matches, chess, Coding Club, sports days, school tours, First Holy Communion,
Graduation and Corban’s Got Talent Show.

Before we break-up for the summer, I want to pay tribute to the people who
ensure that our school continues to be a great place in which to learn and to teach.
First of all, I want to thank our Board of Management for their dedication &
commitment to our school. The investment of their time and the benefit of their
experience creates a culture of care and excellence 1in our school. On behalf of the
boys 1n our school, I want to say a huge “Thank You” to our wonderful Parents’
Association for their fantastic work during the year. Their support and incredible
fundraising endeavours have provided the children with so many fun-filled
experiences and treasured memories throughout this year. To our superb school
staff, a sincere “mile buiochas” for all of your kindness, patience and incredible
work, again this year. The atmosphere and environment in a school 1is
determined by the people who work there and we are blessed to have such an
excellent staff of committed people, who give so willingly within school and 1n
extra-curricular activities. A special thank you to all of our parents for your
support and cooperation during this school year and to all of the boys whose
manners, courtesy and kindness are a credit to themselves, your families and our
school.

This year brought some new school-wide initiatives. The DES Free
Schoolbooks scheme has been a great success, which has taken a significant
financial burden off parents. In late Spring, we introduced Hot School Meals for
all of our children, as part of another government initiative. Both of these are
very welcome initiatives for which parents are very appreciative and we hope that
they will continue into the future.



PRINCIPAL’'S MESSAGE

As the year ends, we say goodbye to our Sixth Class, a special group of boys
who were our first Junior Infants back in 2016. They have been wonderful
ambassadors for our school and they exemplity the values that we espouse 1n St

Corban’s. Our original “Corban’s Babies” leave the school with our prayers and
best wishes for the future.

A sincere thank you to all of our families for your continued support and

generosity, which enriches our school community and helps to make St. Corban’s
such a wonderful community.

We hope you have a fantastic summer with your families and we look forward

to welcoming the children back on Wednesday 28th August 2024. Enjoy the
summer holidays.

Kind regards,
John Drewett

On behalf of the Board of Management

Corban S Bables Then and Now




JUNIOR CLASS NEWS

Junior Infants
Junior Infants had a great month this term. They learnt all about the life cycle of
a buttertfly and we had 5 buttertlies. They loved competing in Sports Day and
had a great time learning football skills and games with our coach. It was a real

treat getting ice cream and we ended the year on a high going to the Playbarn on
our tour.

Senior Infants
This has been a busy term for our Senior Infants. In May, we went on our
amazing school tour to Lullymore. We had great adventures exploring the bog,
the fairy forest, the land train, the outdoor play and mini golf, the indoor play,
learning about olden times in Ireland - so much packed into one day's fun! The
boys were a credit to the school with super manners with all the staff in
Lullymore and they made amazing memories from that day. We also had our
sports day, the boys took part in all sorts of sports activities with everything from
obstacle courses, welly throwing, parachute games, hockey, basketball. The boys
showed great sportsmanship, respect and fair play throughout the day. A big
theme for this term has been learning science in particular minibeasts and the
boys had a wonderful time on their minibeast hunt around the school. We might
have the next David Attenborough in our classes! We enjoyed all the activities for
Seachtain na Gaeilge, Wellness Week activities (our flash mob dance in particular

was very impressive!) our wonderful art exhibition and all the usual fun and
games with our friends in the classrooms.



FIRST CLASS NEWS

This last term has been really busy for everyone in First Class. We have learned all
about different types of transport, food around the world and all things summaer.
The boys engaged with a variety of exciting activities such as playing the samba
drums and making their own clay fruit bowls which looked good enough to eat!
They did their own wonderful interpretation of Van Gogh's Suntlowers for the
school art exhibition. Boys from all three First Classes did an excellent job
representing the school at the Hurling Blitz in Ballycane. Wellbeing Week was lots
of fun in May and the boys put on a stellar performance for our school flash mob
and we also joined up with the senior classes for some buddy reading and PE as
part of class connects. The boys also completed their first ever Drumcondra
Maths and Reading tests and everyone did their best. In June, we had our sports
day, a visit from the ice-cream van and everyone in First Class can’t wait to go on
our school tour to Fort Lucan after working so hard all year before we finish for
our summer holidays!




SECOND CLASS NEWS

The Second Class boys went to the National Stud and the Japanese Gardens. The
boys began their tour by going to see some famous race horses, and their foals.
The boys got the opportunity to feed the horses and foals some carrots. The
horses were very friendly and allowed the boys to pet them. The boys then went
on to the Japanese Gardens where they saw different types of plants. The boys
were taken on a fairy trail, where they could see lots of the fairy houses. The boys
had a great time playing at the playground until it was time to go back to school.

The boys in Ms. Duffy and Ms. Mulreid's Second Class made their First Holy
Communion on the 18th of May in Ballycane Church. The boys demonstrated

their hard work by saying their prayers with confidence and singing their songs
proudly.




This term has been an exciting and eventful one for our Third Class students!
We kicked things off with an amazing school tour to Blanchardstown Sports
Centre. The boys participated in a variety of activities including athletics,
dodgeball, gymnastics, and even diving. It was a fun-filled day where everyone
had a chance to try something new and stay active. In academic news, our class
completed their last ever DLP station. The boys have worked incredibly hard all
year, showing dedication and enthusiasm in all their tasks. We are very proud of
their efforts and the progress they have made. Sports have also been a highlight
this term. We had our first-ever entry in the Class Leagues, and the boys played
exceptionally well. They demonstrated excellent sportsmanship throughout the
competition. A big congratulations to Ms. Kelly's class who won it all! Well done
to everyone who participated. Finally, we wrapped up the term with our Sports
Day. The boys engaged 1n a variety of activities and had a fantastic day full of
fun. Overall, this has been a great last term for the Third Class teachers and the
students. We are so proud of all their etforts and achievements this year!
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FOURTH CLASS NEWS

Ms. Lyons’ Class had a busy term. In history, the class learned about the Normans
in Ireland and their original settlements and also their more advanced
constructions. As part of art, the class constructed Norman Stone Castles from
recycled boxes, containers, Lego and a variety of art materials. In May, they
learned about Greek History and created some wonderful projects on Google
Classroom. In science, they learned about food origins and planted strawberries,
potatoes, onions, chives, carrots, turnips and lettuce as part of the AgriAware
Incredible Edibles Programme. The class also participated in an online Zoom
with AgriAware. In art, they created clay coil pots and decorated them in bright
colours. In March, as part of SnaG activities the Fourth Class boys played the
bodhrans and a few weeks later had the opportunity to use the Samba Drums,
that were on loan from Kildare Education Centre. They also visited the new
library in Naas in March and were given a great tour of all of the facilities
available for example; 3D Digital Printing Facility, the Sensory Pod. Some boys
had their library cards and could borrow books. In May, Fourth Class participated
in the Class League matches and supported each other. For the school tour in
June, Fourth Class went to Fort Lucan and got to go on all of the water slides, play
miniature golf, go on the Helter Skelter slide and the go-karts.

Ms. Ahern’s Class published their '‘Book of Sigmas' by CJ Fallon. The boys were
very excited to see their stories published. They were also nesting some precious
eggs which began hatching on Thursday the 13th of June.
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Fourth Class

The boys from Mr. O Connor’s class have worked
hard over the last couple of months. In history, the
class learned lots of new facts. Some of the topics
they covered were the Ancient Greeks and
Legends, Transport, the French Revolution, World
War II and the Famine. The class wrote wondertful
reports on Ancient Greece. In geography, the boys
have just completed reports on the main tourist
attractions in Ireland. In science, they have learnt
about light, friction and looking after their teeth. In
art, the boys completed wonderful art displays for
the exhibition. The class also read the Anne Frank
novel and Under the Hawthorn Tree which was
about the Famine in Ireland. In P.E., the class took
part and really enjoyed the soccer tournament and
Sports Day. The class went to Fort Lucan on the 10
th of June for their School Tour.
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FIFIT'H CLASS NEWS

Academics

This year, our boys have truly excelled, working extremely hard and diligently 1n
their studies. Ms. Delaney, Mr. Dineen, and Mr. Hartnett are incredibly proud of
all their accomplishments. One of the highlights was reading the class novel
‘Warhorse, which was so well-received that it comes highly recommended for
next year's fifth class! The boys also dived into persuasive writing projects with
enthusiasm, showcasing potential future entrepreneurs among them! Mr.
Dineen’s class impressed everyone with their individual projects, while Ms.
Delaney’s and Mr. Hartnett’s class enjoyed their research on upcoming summer
events like the Olympics. Their love for Gaeilge flourished as they explored
topics such as ‘An Samhradh’ and ‘Ag Siopadoireacht’, mastering tenses and
learning new verbs along the way.
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Art Animation
Our budding artists were very fortunate to participate In an exceptional art
program this year. The three Fifth Classes collaborated with local artist, Brian
Cregan, on a thrilling stop motion animation project featuring the Naas Ball.
With Brian’s expert guidance, the boys unleashed their creativity, producing
fantastic and action-packed animations that were a joy to watch.



FIFIT'H CLASS NEWS

School Tour
The highlight of the term was undoubtedly the school tour at the beginning of
June. The boys ventured to Blanchardstown Aquatic Centre and Activity Zone for
a day brimming with fun and adventure. They had an absolute blast zooming
down slides and swimming in various pools. Beyond the water fun, they engaged
in activities like basketball, athletics, and soft play, making it a day full of
excitement and cherished memories.

Activities

The end of the school year was bustling with numerous activities. The three
classes’ visit to the Ballycane playground was filled with laughter and joy as they
played games on the playground and pitch. While the boys were also treated to
an 1ce pop each which concluded a lovely day in the sun. Additionally, table
tennis and chess became favourite pastimes in the classroom. Mr. Hartnett's class
even organised a mini tournament, which was enjoyed by all and added a
competitive spirit to the fun.

This year has been a pertect blend of hard work, creativity, and enjoyment. We
are immensely proud of all the boys' achievements.
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SIX'TH CLASS NEWS

Academics

The boys 1n Sixth Class have worked extremely hard this last term preparing for
secondary school by completing the Transition to Secondary School Programme
in S.P.H.E. They have explored topics, such as Ancient China, 1916, The Solar
System and Games in the Past in S.E.S.E. In art, they have explored using clay
and learned about the famous artist Kandinsky. They were introduced to algebra
in maths and never thought it would be ‘so easy, so their teachers had to
challenge them to explore VAT and interest as part of the money strand unit
afterwards! They wrote a range of exposition texts and explanation texts In
English and thoroughly enjoyed the variety of activities that took place during
Seachtain na Gaeilge in March. They boys would like to thank Kildare Library
and Barker and Jones for facilitating some workshops for them this term. The
boys have learned so much this year in sixth class and their teachers have no
doubt that they will continue to excel in post-primary school.
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Class of 2024 Hoodies

The pupils in Sixth Class fundraised for ‘Class of 2024’ hoodies by selling
custom-made St. Corban’s pens. They sold 7 or 8 pens each to their families,
friends and neighbours. Collaboratively, they combined the money raised to buy
each pupil 1in sixth class a hoodie. The boys were thrilled to receive their hoodies
after the Confirmation and wore them for the remainder of the school year as
part of the school uniform. We would like to extend our gratitude to the Sixth
Class Teachers, the Student Council and Made Personal, Kilcullen for organising
this project, designing and making the hoodies.



SIXTH CLASS NEWS

~ CHANGING ROOMS.
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K-IL.eisure Soccer Tournament

On Wednesday June 12th the boys in Sixth Class went on their annual trip to K
Leisure in what was a day packed with fun, skill and excitement. The boys had
two special visitors on the day. The first was from the ice cream van courtesy o

the Parent’s Association. This treat was much enjoyed by the boys. The second
visitor was from our school Chaplin, Fr. Robert who got in on the action with the
boys displaying his football skills in a penalty shootout. This really was a most
memorable trip for the boys.

School Tour
The boys 1n Sixth Class ventured to Redhills
Adventure, Kildare on their school tour on
Tuesday 18th June 2024. The boys had so much
fun playing Archery Tag, Go Karting, battling
against each other in Airsoft and playing
‘Human Foosball’. The day was a real treat for
the boys. It was their last outing as a year group,
and certainly a memorable one. . e




SIXTH CLASS NEWS

Confirmation
The Graduation Ceremony for Sixth Class took place on Thursday the 13th of
June, 2024 in the Church of Irish Martyrs, Ballycane at 7.30. Mass was said by Fr.
Robert, followed by the Presentation of Yearbooks. After the ceremony, smiles
filled the church as the boys got photographed with their friends and teachers. It
was truly a memorable evening. Sincere gratitude extends to the Sixth Class
Teachers for organising the yearbooks and to the Parent Teacher Association for
ogifting the yearbooks to the pupils. The school would also like to express a
heartfelt thank you to Fr. Robert and the Parish Volunteers for all of their
support this year with all of the events that took place.
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Sixth Class Graduation Ceremony

The Graduation Ceremony for Sixth Class took place on Thursday the 13th of
June, 2024 in the Church of Irish Martyrs, Ballycane at 7.30. Mass was said by Fr.
Robert, followed by the Presentation of Yearbooks. After the ceremony, smiles
filled the church as the boys got photographed with their friends and teachers. It
was truly a memorable evening. Sincere gratitude extends to the Sixth Class
Teachers for organising the yearbooks and to the Parent Teacher Association for
gifting the yearbooks to the pupils. The school would also like to express a
heartfelt thank you to Fr. Robert and the Parish Volunteers for all of their
support this year with all of the events that took place.
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Wellbeing Week

We celebrated Wellbeing Week in the school in May. The boys took part in a
variety of experiences in school to teach them more about looking after their
wellbeing and building healthy habits. We had yoga sessions, a dance tlashmob,
walk a mile with a smile, mindfulness & meditation activities, art, class
connections and Funky Feet Friday to celebrate our creativity and individuality!
We have been teaching the boys throughout the year about wellness through our
Wellbeing Wednesday activities so it was a wonderful week to put our knowledge
into action. A huge thank you to teachers for giving up time to lead and organise
activities.

Seachtain na Gaeilge

Seachtain na Gaeillge 2024 took place between
March 1st and March 17th 2024. A range of
activities were planned for the fortnight including:
puc fada; cic fada; ceili; cluichi clois: ceolchoirm;
siuloid dulra: 10ga; comortas fichille; trath na
gceist; cluichi boird and playing the bodhran. Bhi
spraol ag gach duine. Beatha teanga 1 a labhairt!
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THEMED WELEKS
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Bike Week

On the 10th of May, Bike Week 2024 took place. The boys in 5th and 6th class

were brought on a cycle by Garda Shane and Kildare Council Council to
celebrate and promote the benefits of cycling and to commence the opening of
the new cycle lane.
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CLUB NEWS
Y

Corban’s Chess Competition 2024

The recent school chess tournament saw a thrilling competition among 154 boys
from the Fourth, Fifth, and Sixth Classes. The event showcased remarkable talent
and strategic prowess. After intense rounds, the semi-finalists emerged: Mohab
Amer, Rian McCann, Euan Breen, and Christopher Leane. In closely contested
matches, Euan Breen and Christopher Leane advanced to the final.
Demonstrating exceptional skill and composure, Euan triumphed in the final,
securing the championship. The tournament highlighted the participants’
dedication and the growing interest in chess within the school.

Spelling Bee

On Thursday 18th of April, our Spelling Bee
finalist, Tahmeed Bhuiyan from Fifth Class
travelled to St. Brigid’s Primary School in Kildare
town to compete in the Kildare County Final of
the Eason Spelling Bee. He did a wondertful job
and did himself and the school proud with his
calm, cool spelling skills! Conor Conroy and Eoin
Hennessy, who were runners up In our St.
Corban’s Spelling Bee attended the Eason Spelling
Bee to support Tahmeed.




CLUB NEWS

School Choir
The School Choir did an end of year performance for the pupils in both Junior
and Senior Infant classes in the school hall. They performed the songs Zombie,
Stick Season, We Are One and an ABBA medley. Well done to all the choir
members for their commitment and hard work throughout this school year.

Samba Drums
Pupils from First to Fourth Class had the opportunity to do Samba Drum

workshops over 3 weeks in the school hall. The boys enjoyed the drums and had
a great time.
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STUDENT COUNCIL

Corban’s Got Talent

The Student Council held the first ever ‘Corban’s Got Talent’ show this June.
Preparation for the show started in early April and auditions took place at lunch
times 1In May. Over ninety children auditioned. Both the Student Council and
teachers were blown away by the array of talents: magic; singing; dancing;
balloon art; juggling; playing instruments, acting and poetry. Thirty one acts
made it to the ‘Live Shows” which took place in the school hall on Friday the 14th
of June 2024, following two chaotic dress rehearsals on Tuesday the 11th and
Thursday the 13th of June. All participants were commended for their
confidence, diligence and raw talent. The Student Council selected a winner for
each show, congratulations to the following acts: Joan, Daniel, Samuel & Lucas,
Adam and Antoni. Well done to everyone who took part. A special thank you to
Brendan, our caretaker and many of the teachers who helped to run the event.
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STUDENT COUNCIL
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tudent Council Socc 1tZ

On Wednesday the 22nd of May, the Student Council organised a soccer blitz for
Fourth, Fifth and Sixth Class boys. The boys were mixed into teams with other
boys from their year group and went head to head i1n a Sixth Class tournament, a
Fifth Class tournament and a Fourth Class tournament. Congratulations to the
winning teams who will receive their medals at the Medal Presentation on
Thursday 20th June 2024. Our gratitude extends to Mr. Ryan and Mr. O'Sullivan
for helping to organise the event.
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SPORTS NEWS

Sports Day
Boys from Junior Infants to Sixth Class enjoyed an exhilarating and action-
packed Senior and Junior Sports Day. The Senior Sports Day was blessed with
perfect weather, the day was filled with fun, laughter, and a wide range of
activities that kept everyone on their toes. While the boys taking part in the
Junior Sports Day did not let the rain dampen their spirits. The school was
buzzing with excitement as students participated in various sports events. The
activities included volleyball, dodgeball, welly throw, basketball, relays, long kick,
long puck, and the always entertaining three-legged races. Each event showcased
the students enthusiasm and sportsmanship, making it a memorable day for all.
There were many fierce but friendly competitions between students and
teachers. Many teachers took on the challenge, adding an extra layer of

A special thanks goes to our Sixth Class students, whose hard work and
dedication in organising the activities were instrumental in the day's success.
Their efforts ensured that everything ran smoothly, allowing everyone to focus
on enjoying the events. We also extend our gratitude to Mr. Rock for his
outstanding organisation of the entire day. His meticulous planning and co-
ordination made this year's Sports Day filled with fun and plenty of action.

Finally, a big thank you to CBS for the generous use of their facilities. Their
support was crucial for our students to engage in various sports activities.




SPORTS NEWS

Class Leagues

Over the month of May, the Senior Classes from Third to Sixth Class competed
in tremendous Class League matches in both the "‘A” and ‘B’ grade. The games saw
many of the teachers’ competitiveness come to the fore as they encouraged their
teams to do their best in every match. The boys played exceptionally well and
fiercely competed to represent their own class. The boys are to be commended
for their great sportsmanship and respect they showed for their peers 1n each
game, which 1s paramount for the success of the tournment.

The Third Class League saw Ms. Kelly’'s class impressively win both the ‘A" and ‘B’
leagues. Ms. B. Mangan's and Mr. Ryan’s classes were tough opponents but Ms.

Kelly’s were able to overcome them in both tfinals to earn the silverware.

T !F'-fl L EI‘__.T."' i .I:_I_'.L." II'F k. £ by -":l-..."_h_ e
L I_ll - ! =

.: = .-;. .-.__I_ -._
gl LT —
.

AR R S e e L e B e R T R AT Ty

The Fourth Class league finals saw Mr. O’'Connor’s Class deteat Ms. Ahern’s in
the ‘A’ final. It was a tight game throughout but Mr. O’'Connor’s Class converted
scores at vital moments to edge past their opponents. However, Ms. Ahern’s Class
did get their revenge in the ‘B’ final as they defeated Mr. O’ Connor’s Class in an
enthralling encounter.

The Fifth Class finals saw extremely close matches in both grades. In the "A’ final,
Mr. Hartnett’'s Class narrowly deteated Ms. Delaney’s Class. It was a pulsating
atfair that saw both classes play some fantastic football which they both should
be proud of. In the ‘B’ final, Mr. Dineen’s Class challenged Ms. Delaney’s. It was
one of the most exciting games of the entire tournament as the sides were level
up until the final moments of the game, when Mr. Dineen’s Class scored the last
point of the match to crown themselves as Fifth Class ‘B’ champions.



SPORTS NEWS

The Sixth Class finals were extremely exciting battles. Mr. O'Sullivan’s Class
took on Ms. C. Mangan’s Class in the ‘B’ final. Both teams showed why they
deserved their place in the final. The defences were strong for both teams
which resulted 1n a tight affair. However, Mr. O’Sullivan’s Class had that
cutting edge going forward to clinch victory in the final. In the ‘A’ final, Mr.
Smyth's Class challenged Ms. C. Mangan’s Class. It was a free flowing game
which saw some fine scores raise green and white flags. Mr. Smyth’s Class just
edged past their opponents to become Sixth Class ‘A" champions. It was an
extra special win for Mr. Smyth as he won his first Class Leagues final!
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SPORTS NEWS

Gaelic Football UIO A & B Teams
St. Corban’s faced Kill N.S in the UlO final. Despite the early dominance by Kill
N.S., St. Corban’s had their moments of brilliance. The highlight of the first haltf
for St. Corban’'s came when Peter Young, scored a stunning goal. However,
despite Peter's heroics, St Corban’s found themselves trailing by four points at
halftime, with the score at 1-6 to 1-2. The halftime break proved to be a turning
point for St. Corban’s. The team emerged with renewed energy and
determination, ready to battle back. Their passing was crisp, their movement off
the ball was exceptional, and their defensive efforts were relentless. St. Corban’s
began chipping away at Kill N.S.” lead, with a series of well-taken points. Their
forwards were clinical, the midfield worked tirelessly and the defence, stood firm
and thwarted Kill N.S.” attacks. When the final whistle blew, St. Corban’s had
turned the game around with an outstanding second-half performance, winning
on a scoreline of 1-8 to 1-6. At the end of May, the UlO ‘B’ team headed off to
Scoil Mhuire, Newbridge to take part in a blitz. The boys faced Kill, Scoil Bride
and Scoil Mhuire. The boys played with great skill and teamwork and won the

blitz! New School Jerseys

Cathal Kelly of GMC very kindly donated a set of new UlO jerseys to St. Corban’s.
Cathal’s sons Aed and Tommy Kelly attend St. Corban’s and we are very grateful
for this kind donation.




SPORTS NEWS

Gaelic Football Ul3 A Team
The schoolboy Ul3 Gaelic Football team showcased impressive skill in the recent
Gaelic football schools competition. Their journey was marked by strong
teamwork and determination, propelling them to the semi-finals. Despite a
valiant performance, they were ultimately deteated by Clane 1n a hard-fought
match. The team's spirited effort and resilience throughout the tournament
highlighted their potential and sportsmanship.

Gaelic Football Ul3 B Team

Recently, two of our B teams competed in a Gaelic Football blitz in Newbridge,
delivering outstanding performances. Both teams showed remarkable skill and
sportsmanship throughout the tournament. Their paths culminated in an intense
playoit against each other to determine who would advance to the final. They
were set to face Kill in the championship match on Monday 17th of June. Both
teams played extraordinarily, but after added time St. Corban’s came out on top.
This 1ntra-team competition demonstrated the depth of talent and camaraderie
within the squad. A special thank you to Mr. Burke and Mr. Smyth for
organising.



SPORTS NEWS

Tennis Tournament
In June, Thady Phelan, Lorcan Gannon, Eddie Melia and Peter McBride
represented St. Corban’s in the i1naugural Naas Primary School Tennis
Tournament. It was a marvellous day where the boys competed against five other
schools. The boys participated in singles and doubles. They played extremely well,
showcasing all of their tennis skills. The boys were even treated to some pizza to
congratulate on their fantastic performances throughout the day. We would like to
thank Ms. Delaney for all of her coaching throughout the day and Naas LTC for

facilitating such an amazing experience.
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Ul2 Hurling
The Ul2 hurling team got off to a great start this term when convincingly
defeating Ballycane in their opening game. Next up on the quest for glory was
Gaelscoil Nas na Riogh. This was a tough contest as the boys battled bravely
against a strong Gaelscoil side. In a high scoring encounter our boys were narrowly
defeated by two points but still progressed to the semi finals where they would
face Scoil Phadraig of Clane. The semi-final proved to be a fascinating game as
both sides traded goals looking to establish an early advantage. There was some
amazing skill on display by both sets of players however it was not to be on the
day for our hurlers as Scoil Padraig were victorious advancing to the final. Well
done to all the boys for their etffort and thank you to both Ms. B. Mangan and Mr.
O'Sullivan for their commitment to training the team.
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SPORTS NEWS

Basketball

The basketball team had a fantastic term. It commenced with the Kildare Blitz.
The team progressed to the semi-final and were unfortunately knocked out by
Ballymany. The team had a successtul win on Thursday the 6th of June and a
commiserating loss the following Thursday, both against Scoil Bhride, our
friendly rivals. The boys represented their school so well and should be so proud.
We will miss them next year, but we hope they carry their basketball skills into
secondary school.

A basketball tournament was hosted in St. Corban’s B.N.S in
June to give the Third, Fourth and Fifth students some
experience playing basketball. It took place after school hours
between 2.25pm and 4pm. It was a huge success and the boys
thoroughly enjoyed it. We thank Mr. Ryan for his reffing
skills, Ms. C. Mangan and the basketball team for organising
and Ms. B. Mangan for helping to supervise on the days. We
hope all the boys practise their basketball skills over the
summer, in preparation for another tournament next year.
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ART EXHIBITION

Our school 1s lucky to have so much creative
and artistic talent in it. In June, we had an art
exhibition to showcase some of the beautiful
art created by the boys in St. Corban’s. Every
child contributed to the amazing display and
it was with enormous pride we invited our
families 1n to enjoy it. We thank all those who
contributed to making the exhibition a
success; most especially the boys for sharing
their hard work and talent with us. Well done
everyone!
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AWARDS

St Corban’s received the Curious Minds Gold Plaque award from the Science
foundation of Ireland for the 4th year in a row. We were complimented on the
wide range of STEM activities carried out at all class levels in the school.

St. Corban’'s Medal Ceremony took place on Thursday the 20th of June 2024.
Congratulations to all the boys who received awards. Additionally, a huge well
done to all the boys for their participation in school and in extra-curricular
activities. Thank you to all the teachers who coached and guided the teams and

clubs this year.
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PARENTS ASSOCIATION

There was great excitement in the school as there was a surprise visit from the
ice-cream van earlier this month. This was a special treat for every boy in the

school as a reward for their hard work throughout the year. A special big thanks
to the PTA for organising this wondertul event.
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We would like to thank the Board of Management and the Parents’ Association
for their ongoing and 1nvaluable support and contributions to the school.




